STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held by video link on Tuesday 28th April 2020 
PRESENT:
Neil Sellman (Chairman), Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary),  

Henri Hayler (Hon. Treasurer), Cliff Brooker, David Harding, Victoria Fay, Gill Jenks, Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
 
Sue Dengate 
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meetings, held on 25th February and 21st March 2020, were approved by the Council and signed by the Secretary on behalf of the Chairman.  
2. Matter Arising: 
a)  Arrangements for repair etc. to the front sliding doors have been put on hold.
3. Departmental Reports:

Chairman/PAG – Neil  Sellman
a) The Chairman reported that the Theatre will apply for a grant of £25,000 for Small businesses (the money to be spent as the Theatre thinks fit during the current crisis).  This action was suggested to us by the Little Theatre Guild.

b) It was generally agreed that the current situation will continue for far longer than originally anticipated and we should plan for the worst-case scenario.  Neil suggested that the whole season should be pushed back for one year (or more) and then certain shows could be selected to be shown to a limited audience.  Plans are difficult to make particularly taking into account the fact that at least 80% of our audiences and nearly all of our volunteers are in the high-risk category.
c)  Neil reported that someone is in the Theatre at least once a day and the sign-in book is being used.

ACTION:  It was agreed to wait until there has been an announcement on the easing of the current movement restrictions and then the Council will meet to discuss further.
ACTION:  Make enquiries as to insurance terms for the building during the period it is not occupied and in use (NS/HH/P.Clarke)

ACTION:  Letters/emails to be sent to Martin Noakes and Colin Dormer thanking them for the very efficient way they have dealt with updates, notices etc. during the emergency (HD).
Technical Equipment/Customers 
Secretary/Membership – Harriet Davey
The Membership Secretary reported that there have been more direct debit cancellations (for membership) than is usual. 
ACTION:  Communications to be sent to all members thanking them for their support during the current crisis (NS/HD).

Treasurer - Henri Hayler

a)  The Treasure reported that the Theatre is in a good financial position at the present time.

b)  Insurance for the Theatre is due very soon. A comparison of insurance quotes from  Allianz and Ecclesiastical via respective brokers will be made by Peter C and Henri H and presented to the Council. 
ACTION:  Quotes to be discussed at the next Council meeting (NS/HH/P.Clarke).  
House/Grounds/Licencing – Mike Willard

a)  Most work on the building has been suspended.  

b)  Six more CCTV cameras are now operational.

c)  The boilers have been turned off and perishable stock disposed of.

ACTION:  There was a discussion on deep-cleaning the Theatre when the time comes to open again.

Legal Advice – David Harding


a)  The Art Gallery contract is being prepared.

b)  Artists have been asked to collect their work.

Printing and Design – Cliff Brooker


Files etc. are being kept up to date.

Marketing – Tim Pearce
Heads of Departments/Archives – Sue Dengate
Backstage – Gill Jenks
Frank Jenks is coming into the building regularly and reconfiguring the sound and lighting box.
Events – Victoria Fay
There was a discussion on what steps to take to welcome volunteers and audiences back to the Theatre when it is able to open again.  Victoria would welcome any suggestions.
     4.
Any Other Business:


a)  Victoria suggested recording plays to be accessed online (and paid for) by members.


ACTION:  Investigations to be made re. licences etc. (VF).

b)  It was agreed that an Accessibility Audit is made.  This is internal for Health and Safety records.  

c)  A request has been received for a vehicle to be parked in our car park for the sale of burgers, bbq items etc. to the public while the Theatre is closed.  After some discussion it was agreed that this is not feasible.  
ACTION:  Company to be contacted and asked to get in touch again when the Theatre re-opens – perhaps this could be used for events (NS).

d)  The Doctors’ Surgery have not paid their parking fees for three months (direct debits have bounced).  There has been no reply to our communications.
ACTION:  Surgery to be contacted yet again, by telephone (HD). 
e)  The Sparkling Celebration Draw will now take place when the Theatre re-opens.     
There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.40pm.
The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 26th May 2020 at 7.30pm. by video link.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:

